
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, April 1st, 2014.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 



Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member
Jim Creighton, Board Member

ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Ed Vergano, Town Engineer



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning



Mr. Anthony Russo, Town’s Traffic Consultant  



*



*



*
CHANGES TO AGENDA 


*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF MARCH 4, 2014 
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated may I have a motion please to adopt the minutes?
So moved, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I have a few corrections I’ll give to Chris.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE

PB 24-84    a.
Letter dated February 18, 2014 from Leo Jacobo of Ground Central  requesting Planning Board approval for the parking of a gourmet coffee truck at the India House Restaurant located at 2089 Albany Post Road (Route 9A).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that is being removed per the applicant’s request.
PB 20-06    b.
Letter dated March 17, 2014 from James W. Teed Jr. requesting the 12th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Picciano Subdivision located on Maple Avenue.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we adopt Resolution 11-14 granting the time extension.
Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 9-99      c.
Letter dated March 19, 2014 from Linda Whitehead, Esq. requesting the 10th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Furnace Dock Inc. Subdivision located on Furnace Dock Road.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 12-14 in favor of granting this time extension.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (ADJOURNED):
PB 12-08    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Post Road Holdings Corp. for Site Development Plan Approval and a Tree Removal Permit for the construction of  a 10,350 sq. ft., 2-story mixed use building with retail below and 6 apartments above on a 1.08 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Route 9A, approximately 120 feet south of Trinity Avenue as shown on a 8 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development Plan for Post Road Holdings Corp” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P,C, latest revision dated June 19, 2013 and on a 2 page set of architectural drawings entitled “Proposed Exterior elevations & Proposed Floor Plans for Post Road Holdings Corp.’ prepared by Gemmola & Associates” latest revision dated June 20, 2013.

Mr. Jim Teed stated I’m with Cronin Engineering.  I designed the plan that’s before you tonight for consideration.  I believe this was also before you at the work session last Thursday.  As far as I know, all comments have been addressed and I’d like to respectfully request that this item be closed for the public hearing and that a Resolution of Approval will be drafted for the next meeting.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we do have a public hearing and we will have to obviously invite people to come up and to address this particular application.  Is there anyone in the audience who has a comment or in support of or in opposition to this application?  I have a quick question for you.  I was reading the letter that was prepared by Cronin, Timothy, and I just want to be clear on my understanding of it.  He mentions that there is a bit of a problem with the slope going from south to north in front of the actual location and this is all in reference to the stopping sight distance.  What I need to know, based on what I read, is that you’re saying you have more than enough stopping distance on both sides of the road based on the field tests?

Mr. Jim Teed responded yes.  The slope was just for an adjustment in the numbers – the numbers are based on a flat road so we had to make some adjustments for the grade of the road as it stands, but we have more than enough sight distance.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, that’s fine with me.  Is there anybody else who has a question?

Mr. Robert Foley stated at the work session I brought up about internal traffic control and I guess when we prepare Resolution if that could be included.  On the Site Plan I have where your drive-up window is and the cross traffic going towards the new parking area. The proposed parking area – if there could be some type of a stop sign or something there or yield to alert the cars that would be cutting across.

Mr. Jim Teed responded absolutely.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked good?

Mr. Robert Foley responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked anyone else?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I just wanted to add that the landscaping plan is really nice.  I think it’s going to improve that area quite a bit.

Mr. Jim Teed responded great, thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we are currently – we’re in a public hearing for the two people who just entered.  You’re aware of where we are on the agenda?  Okay.  Just want to make sure that if you have anything to say you know that this is the time to say it.  There being no more comments from the audience, I can entertain a motion to close the public hearing, please.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion to close the public hearing and to prepare a Resolution for the next meeting.

Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Jim Teed stated thank you very much.  Have a good night.
Mr. John Klarl stated obviously we’re going to add a Zoning Board of Appeals condition – subject to Zoning Board of Appeals approval.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, very good.



*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (NEW):

PB 2-13      a. Public Hearing: Application of Earthcon Equipment and Realty Inc. for Site Development Plan approval and a Wetland Permit for a garden supply center located at 2279 Crompond Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Plan, Prepared for Earthcon Equipment and Realty Inc.” prepared by Ciarcia Engineering, PC latest revision dated February 18, 2014 (see prior PB 5-07).

Mr. Dan Ciarcia stated Madame Chair, members of the Board, Dan Ciarcia from Ciarcia Engineering representing the applicant Earthcon Realty.  We’ve provided you with an application for a site that was before you previously for approval for a car storage yard for a nearby car dealership.  That application was completed and the improvements associated with it were generally completed.  Unfortunately, that use didn’t come to be and the owner of the property wanted to pursue converting the property into a garden center.  We submitted an application to your Board and one of the issues that came up was to whether our proposal for a garden supply center was a permitted use in this zone.  As a result of that, we appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals to get an Interpretation as to whether the use we were proposing was a permitted use in the zone.  They concluded that it was.  Having received that determination we returned to this Board and worked on resolving comments from staff and other agencies to advance the application.  Generally speaking, the site had been graded as part of fulfilling the requirements of the prior application that had been approved.  We appeared before you to provide more detail on what would be going on, notably the bins that are proposed for the storage of various aggregates and materials that would be sold as part of the landscape supply business.  We also had an office trailer and some storage containers.  We’ve been through a few iterations of this with your staff.  We also had a subsequent review by your environmental consultant, Steve Coleman, who visited the site and had some recommendations as to how to deal with storm water and the small wetlands area on the property.  We believe we’ve satisfied his concerns.  So, to close again, I think on all the outstanding issues: I think the last thing was a letter received this week from New York City DEP enumerating a couple of issues and since we haven’t had an opportunity to incorporate those in out plans, I’ll just run through those quickly so we can enter them into the record and also have all our responses to them.  Comment 1 from the DEP was: “please be advised that New York City Department of Environmental Conservation has adopted a new short and full EAF.”  Basically, to paraphrase the request is we used those forms.  Our position on this, and I believe staff concurs, is that we initiated this process while that short EAF was still the valid form and as our application proceeded that the SEQRA review and the paperwork you have to date is sufficient for your SEQRA determination.  
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we agree.  Your application pre-dated the new SEQRA forms by about 10 months I think.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia stated I think they went into effect in October of the past year.  They go on to say in item 2 of their report is: “impervious surfaces proposed within 100 feet of a water course or New York State regulated wetland are generally prohibited under their rules.  The project sponsors should demonstrate that the proposed sales trailer and storage containers are placed above-ground on blocks or are situated outside the limiting distance.”  The trailer, actually is the owner is acquiring the trailer that’s there right now that belongs to Echo Construction who’s the state contractors so what you see is what you get, at least in terms of our proposal.  It is not in contact with the ground so that the rainfall can percolate to the ground under that.  The storage containers that we’re proposing will be propped up on blocks.  Again, those containers will not be directly in contact with the ground.  Our read of that is in installing those or placing those things on the property would not count as impervious as long as they’re not in contact with the ground.  Item 3 in their report: “the type of sediment trap and provide the calculations.”  We will do that, we’ll provide calculations to staff to answer the DEP, to address that comment.  Finally, comment 4: “it is not clear from the documentation provided how the waste water generated by the business will be managed.  Project sponsor must discuss the proposed employee sanitary provisions.”  We had represented early on and that’s still our proposal is to just have a port-a-sand on site for the limited of staff that will be there at any given time.  I think…
Mr. Robert Foley asked you mean permanent?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded there’s no need to permanent.

Mr. Robert Foley stated no, but I mean on a permanent basis.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded I’m sorry, yes, on a permanent basis.  I’m sorry.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked why do I get the feeling that this was going to be slightly different than a portable – what do you call those portable potties?

Mr. John Klarl responded port-a-san.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated port-a-san, sorry.  If this is a permanent business, it’s going to be there and it’s not just a temporary setup, can’t you just provide something that’s a little more permanent?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded but one of the problems you run into is it’s a disturbed site and to get an approval for a septic system at a site that’s been disturbed – I don’t even know if we could get it, but it’s a very limited use.  We don’t envision….

Mr. Ed Vergano asked could you provide us a letter with that port-a-san would be acceptable by the Westchester County Department of Health?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded I don’t know if they’ll really say that, but we can look and see if there’s something we can get from them.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated to my knowledge you use temporary facilities, not permanent facilities.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia stated okay, we’ll look into that.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated it’s a retail use, does the retail component require publicly accessible restrooms?  If so, does the port-a-san meet that requirement under the Town’s Code or standards?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded I think if we were talking say the previous application, if you really peel away all the layers on there, so the previous application, nothing was proposed.  The difference is that we have a trailer there.  It will also be used for storage.  Somebody may be in there periodically to stay warm but the previous proposal did not have any sanitary facility on site.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated no but the previous proposal was basically a parking lot.  This is a – you went to the Zoning Board of Appeals to get a – you tried to push this in as a retail use so if it’s a retail use doesn’t it have to have all the pieces of what a retail establishment needs to have?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded typically a retail establishment has a permanent building and therefore is governed by the building codes that would go on getting a Certificate of Occupancy for a real building.  In our case, we are not doing that.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked does this set precedent for an application that has a permanent facility without permanent use without a restroom facility?  Yes?

Mr. Robert Foley asked where on the Site Plan would this port-a-san be?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded I think we would just put it north of the trailer.

Mr. Robert Foley asked towards 202?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded towards 202, correct.  We want to put it near the trailer, obviously to keep it somewhere near the trailer.  On the other side of the trailer we have the sediment trap so there’s a hole there.  We can’t put…

Mr. Robert Foley stated but you have the parking on the north end of the trailer so the port-a-potty would be clear of that I hope.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded we could add it at a location there.  They’re not very big add it to a location where it won’t be in the way.  For that matter we could put it in front of the trailer I suppose – or even in that back corner, sort of in front of the sediment trap.
Mr. Ed Vergano asked Dan how about a more standard type bathroom facility with a pump out system?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded there is a system they can do that goes with a trailer but essentially it amounts to a more permanent port-a-san basically.  It’s the same – it would have a tank that periodically gets pumped out just as the port-a-san would.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated we’ll have to research what the code will allow both the local and the county code.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think that’s a good idea that we take a quick look at that before we vote this out, make sure that if employees are entitled to something a little more substantial that they’re getting it as opposed to something that is clearly something that we use when it’s a temporary deal.  I’m not that – I’m not feeling this port-a-san for a permanent, on-going, daily business.  It just doesn’t feel right for me, but if there’s no rules or regulations prohibiting it then we just have to move on.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded okay, we’ll research that.

Mr. Robert Foley stated you also tell us what you already have, how many employees you have there on a daily basis.

Inaudible.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded in terms of employees – you’re saying employees that are going out in the morning or employees that will be there all day?

Inaudible.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated and you have customers as well that may need to use facilities.  I think it’s important to look into.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated I think one of the ideas is that if it’s going to be a permanent use we’d like it to look attractive and as the site is now, it’s not so attractive.  You don’t have a lot of control over that now but obviously when the new use goes into effect, we’d like to see something that the Town could be proud of and part of that is the bathroom facility.  If it’s just a nice big blue port-a-san that’s going to tell something to the public and say what we think of the area and I think they deserve a lot better than they’re getting, especially what they’ve been living through for the last year.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked can’t you get a sales trailer that includes facilities?

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded in a sense it almost is like a port-a-san that they just have a tank that you pump out.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but enclosed in the sales trailers – I mean, they make them.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia responded yes, we’ll look into that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that would be located in the trailer.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated right.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia stated the tank would be outside – the facility would be in the trailer, correct.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay.  Mr. Creighton I guess we’ll adjourn this until next month.  Is a month enough time?

Mr. Jim Creighton responded yes, we’re just going to refer back at this point?  We’re not going to close?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded adjourn to next meeting.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair, I move that we adjourn the public hearing and refer this back to staff.

Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ll see you again next month.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia stated we’ll try and get this resolved in advance of that and perhaps maybe, if possible, to have a Resolution for the next meeting if we can address this…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it depends if…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I can have one prepared just in case.

Mr. Dan Ciarcia stated thank you very much.



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS 

PB 15-13    a.
Application of Danny Porco/NY Fuel Distributors, for the property of NY Dealer Stations, for Site Development Plan Approval and a Special Permit for a new canopy for the existing Shell Service Station located at the northwest corner of the intersection of Oregon Road and Old Oregon Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Canopy Plan” prepared by John V. Catapano, P.E. latest revision dated January 23, 2014. (see prior PB 31-93)

Ms. Kathy Zalantis stated from Solarberg Zolantis LLP and we represent the applicant New York Fuel.  A few weeks ago we submitted revised plans to this Board, which we believe addresses some of the concerns raised by the Board and staff concerning lighting and drainage.  Also, my firm previously submitted a letter to this Board dated January 30th, 2014 that I believe answers one of the original questions that this Board raised which was: why is the canopy being located closer to the property line than the approval granted by this Board in 1994?  And the simplest answer to that question is that none what was approved in 1994 is actually constructed.  The tanks and the islands are in the same place they were in 1994 so that’s why we’re proposing to just cover those existing islands with the new canopy.  Like canopy that this Board approved in 1994 that was never actually constructed, the canopy will be cited closer than 30 feet to the property line so we are requesting a waiver from this Board of this requirement.  Aside from that setback requirement, as I detail in that letter, the January letter that I submitted to this Board, both the canopy and the site itself complies with all the other requirements of 307-63.  So, in all other respects, it’s compliant.  If this Board feels satisfied, I guess the next steps would be to set this matter down for public hearing at which time this Board could hear comments from the public and potentially, if it feels satisfied, approve the application.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any comments, concerns from staff about this?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated just as a reminder, what is the distance between the canopy and the property line?

Ms. Kathy Zalantis responded what is being proposed is that the new canopy will be cited 5.5 feet from the property line.  it was originally approved, in the old application, to be a little…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated oh, there it is.  I see it.

Ms. Kathy Zalantis stated I had previously submitted this because it was really hard to tell.  I don’t know if you can see this but I outlined in yellow the existing islands and then what was being proposed was moving the islands further from the property line which allowed the canopy to be cited further from the property line but none of that construction actually took place.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think one of the issues on the site inspection was to confirm – I guess there’s concrete pad all around the pump islands and the assumption was that the canopy was covering pretty much just that concrete pad.  Is that correct Steve?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded that’s what we talked about at the site visit.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think that’s the case, just confirm with your engineer that based on the site visit, just as long as the canopy was just covering that concrete pad, the Planning Board got a good idea of where it would be when they were on the site inspection.

Ms. Kathy Zalantis responded okay.

Mr. Robert Foley asked I had a question that’s been brought up before and I was looking through our staff memo and then your January 30th letter.  On the closeness of the CEA or Critical Environmental Area I thought we were saying it is contiguous?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded their engineer sent a revised page of the EAF today checking “yes” to that question.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so they changed on the…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked anybody else on the Board?

Mr. Ed Vergano stated we’re satisfied with the relocation of the lights.  There was a concern with the lights spill over onto the adjacent roadway.  That’s been corrected and the drainage is now acceptable.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the rearrangement of the lights had to do, not with the canopy lights obviously but lights within the parking lot.

Mr. Robert Foley asked did we get any responses from – in your memo #12, from the CAC or the county or Putnam Valley?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it hasn’t been referred to Putnam Valley.  It will be referred when it goes to public hearing.  I know the CAC received it.  They had no comments.

Mr. Robert Foley asked they didn’t ask about the CEA?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no.  I’ll tell you what they said after – I can tell you now: they said “why are we seeing gas station canopies?”  They were kidding.  There’s more to it than that but that’s their response.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we schedule a public hearing for May 6th. 

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, so we will see you next month for the public hearing.

Ms. Kathy Zolantis stated thank you.  Just one point of clarification: do I obtain the notices or I’ll coordinate with staff?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes, staff will work with you on that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I’ll work with you.

 Ms. Kathy Zalantis stated thank you very much.

PB 3-13      b.
Application of Naeem Khalid & Shelia Naqui for Preliminary Plat approval and a Tree Removal permit for a 4 lot major subdivision of 26.45 acres for property located on the north side of Furnace Dock Road approximately 800 feet east of Furnace Brook Road as shown on a 7 page set of drawings entitled “Preliminary Subdivision prepared for Khalid & Naqui” prepared by Putnam Engineering, PLLC latest revision dated December 17, 2013 (see prior PB’s 1-94 & 27-96).

Mr. Shelia Naqui stated I’m Shelia Naqui.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we are possibly going to do a site inspection.  We were there I think quite some time ago.  I think people want to sort of take a look at what the situation is at the moment.  I know that you’ve been working with staff and there were a couple of concerns.  I don’t know, Chris, if you – have you been talking to Ms. Naqui recently?  Is she aware…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, as we mentioned at the work session the central issue has been lot #3 which is hard to see but it’s the big, roughly 20-acre parcel on the back which is heavily encumbered by wetlands and standing water and contains a dam.  I think according to Ms. Naqui and her professionals in the months passed, the assumption was lot 3 would simply be sold to someone who would buy it.  They would buy the entire 20 acres and they would take over the responsibility of the dam, which I guess is a possibility.  We’ve had some concerns with that and then I guess there are technical concerns from engineering with respect to the dam.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated as you recall at our initial meeting on this application there were a number of residents that came out that are from the Furnace Brook Homeowner’s Association, it’s just downstream from the dam.  They’re complaining, of course, about flooding in that area.  In scoping out the required study I ended up doing a lot of the work myself.  Due to its location within the watershed there may not be a significant impact to flooding from this property.  I’ll get together with the applicant’s engineers and we’ll complete soon.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but I think as we’ve discussed, the three lots that front on Furnace Dock Road are relatively simple.  They don’t have much of an environmental impact, it’s just the issue with lot #3 and the dam.  Maybe a site inspection to get a look at everything would be…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked would it be possible at some point, if necessary, to just separate out the front from the back and do…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’ve asked the applicant that issue and I think, correct me if I’m wrong, I think that that was something that you wanted to do was somehow to proceed with the easier lots and leave the more complicated lot for later but I don’t know how that’s practical.

Ms. Shelia Naqui stated yes, that’s what I’m requesting from the Board if they can go ahead with the process of subdivision and I will be able to sell one of the front lots, easier lots and we can put a condition reference to the third lot that we will not be able to sell the lot until we fix the problem with the dam or something.  If it is feasible to do that and we go ahead with completion of subdivision at least so that I can sell the front lot and be able to fix the problem with the dam.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we have to check with counsel on how to make that work.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated it’s certainly doable…

Mr. John Klarl stated there’s a question about the free alien ability of the property which she’s talking about doing.  We have to talk about what she wants to achieve, maybe a different way.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked where is the dam on the map?  Can you point to it there?  And, we’ll be able to get to it on the site visit?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler continued without knee-high water?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded you’ll trip over it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it’s easy to get to.

Ms. Shelia Naqui stated it used to be a beautiful track from the front of the house towards the dam and the owner before us, she used to drive on her golf cart over there.  It used to be a very pretty area in that up to the dam, unfortunately…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we’ll get to see it.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked do you have a current inspection, a maintenance plan for the dam?

Ms. Shelia Naqui responded I guess we have a pretty recently, last year some – you that papers I gave you…

Mr. Ed Vergano responded the DEC does inspect this dam periodically, supposedly every two years although I haven’t seen a report recently.  I’m sorry, the only report that I saw was a recent report.  I haven’t seen anything in the last 10 years but there were some comments from the DEC on the – regarding the spillway.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked did you get that, the dam report from DEC?

Mr. Jim Creighton responded no I didn’t.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I can’t remember – we got it in.  If you don’t have it in your packets, I’ll get it to you.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated thank you.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it just came out a couple of weeks ago.

Mr. Jim Creighton responded no, that would be good.  I wouldn’t have a problem with some kind of segmenting of the property so they could make some use early before you handle the dam but just limiting sale of the property with the dam doesn’t really help because it doesn’t resolve, I think, the outstanding issue, but I’m sure counsel can let us know one of the ways that it can be done so that it can benefit you but I’m just concerned that you don’t wash your hands and somebody else and it becomes somebody else’s problem.  It’s something…

Ms. Shelia Naqui responded no, no, no, this is something I’m thinking.  I will not make it somebody else’s problem.  The land is almost – we have done the process of subdivision over two years into 4 lots.  My financial situation is very poor right now so that’s why I can’t invest any more money in this property.  So, if I’m able to sell one or two lots then I will be able to fix the issue with the dam.  That’s what I’m planning…

Mr. Ed Vergano stated that would have to be evaluated – I’m sure it could be done with the ease of securities as a larger sell but that needs to be discussed with the Board.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked does that become two separate projects then?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded no, not necessarily, no.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I move that we set a site visit for May 4th.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked do we have the location of the road and the house is staked, so that we can tell where they are…
Mr. Ed Vergano stated physically surveyed, put survey markers out in the field so that the Board would know where the road and the houses would be located.

Ms. Shelia Naqui asked you need the survey of the house property?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded you would need a survey for that.

Ms. Shelia Naqui asked didn’t I give you the survey and everything Chris?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded no, the survey would physically go out into the field and mark the locations of the house and the roads.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated put a stick where the corners of the house are.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and May 4th is a Sunday.  The Planning Board comes out 9 in the morning on a Sunday, May 4th.

Ms. Shelia Naqui asked should I let my tenant know about it?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded someone representing you should be there, either you yourself or your professional.

Ms. Shelia Naqui asked May 2nd?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded May 4th.  It’s a Sunday.

Ms. Shelia Naqui stated I should be there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’ll send you a memo a week before to remind you.

Ms. Shelia Naqui stated okay great.  Thank you so much.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re on the question at the moment. 

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we adjourn.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, MAY 6, 2014

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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SYLVIE MADDALENA

Dated: June 18, 2014
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